InterContinental Hotels Group (IHG) response to Free Tibet report regarding IHG’s planned Lhasa hotel

Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited InterContinental Hotels Group to respond to the following items:
· “Part of the DNA? InterContinental Hotels Group and corporate responsibility failures in Tibet”, Free Tibet, May 2014, http://freetibet.org/sites/default/files/Corporate-responsibility-report.pdf

· “Translation of Lhasa police notice” (see attached), originally posted by Tsering Woeser, translated by Tibet Watch, 4 Dec 2013, https://twitter.com/degewa/status/408181594642325504
Sinovatio sent the following response to the Resource Centre:

29 July 2014
"IHG is a global organisation with over 4,700 hotels in nearly 100 countries and territories worldwide. We take great pride in operating responsibly and in a sustainable way, which is important for a company with our global footprint. This will be no different in Lhasa. IHG has a rigorous Code of Ethics and Business Conduct in place which applies to all hotels in our portfolio. As IHG will manage our hotel in Lhasa, it will be held to our high operational standards and policies, including the recruiting, training and development of our hotel staff. 

Our hotels not only create jobs but also drive tourism income, thereby helping to increase living standards in those countries where we have a presence. We do this through direct employment  - we plan to employ 600 people in Lhasa, at least 40% of which we hope will be local Tibetans - and through the IHG Academy, a pioneering collaboration between IHG hotels and local education providers to give young people skills development and employment opportunities. We recently established an IHG Academy Programme in Lhasa, in partnership with Tibet Vocational College. There are 120 students currently on the programme - the majority of which are Tibetans - and we are in the process of establishing two further IHG Academy programmes in Tibet. 

Finally, we comply with the laws and regulations in each of the countries in which we operate. This is a key part of our commitment to being a Responsible Business. In China, by law, all guests - regardless of nationality or ethnic background - are registered on check-in using identity documents. This is applicable to all hotels operating in the region."
